
Stated Clerks Report 

June, 2015 

 

For Information: 

Since March I have been a participant in the following meetings and activities: 

• Finalized the minutes for the March 6-7 presbytery meeting. 
• Attended and finalized the minutes for two Pastoral Ministry Team meetings.  
• Attended and finalized the minutes for two Leadership Cabinet meetings. 
• Sent letters to the Anaconda and Billings 1st Churches informing them of their 

opportunity to elect an additional Commissioner to the next 3 Yellowstone Presbytery 
meetings. 

• Attended the Synod Record Review meeting. Our minutes were approved without 
exception.  

• Attended, along with Dave Thompson, the Western Regional Benefits Consultation of the 
Board of Pensions. 

• Continued to work on the presbytery’s Manual of Administrative Operations. All 
materials have been assembled and I am now scanning paper copies and inserting them 
into the document. 

• Sent a letter to all churches requesting a copy of the Deeds to their church property by 
June 15th. So far I have received three responses. 

• Continued to work with our attorney Mark Parker on the advertisement and sale of the 
Mildred Church property. Bids are due on the sale of the Mildred Church on June 3rd. I 
will report verbally on the number received and the successful bidder. 

• Additionally, on behalf of the presbytery, I attended the Synod Assembly in March and 
am participating on the Budget Review Committee as well as the Synod Merger Task 
Force in a meeting with the Synod of the Pacific.  

• For your information I have included a copy of the Yellowstone Presbytery Statistical 
report for 2014.  

For Action: 

• I hereby request approval, with corrections if need be, of the March 6-7 2015 Presbytery 
Meeting Minutes. 
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